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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 12th NOVEMBER AT 7PM IN THE MORTIMER ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL

Present: Cllrs C Collier, B Collier, A Parr, S Real, S Smith, J Hay, M Mann, K Clifford, R Turner, H West, P Gibbins, C Pady, 9 members of the public, 1 member of the press, L McLean (Environment Agency), PC Speariett and L Berry (Clerk)

12/11/117   Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence –  A Davis (unwell) , Dist Cllr H Parr (away), CCllr S Randall Johnson (conflicting meetings).
12/11/118   Police Report – sent by e-mail


October does not make good reading - we have seen a 550% increase in crime! – mainly due 
to 16 caravans being broken into but we are still on target for the lowest yearly total,


Colyton -   9 Crimes
This compares to 3 crimes last month and 8 crimes in October 2011 

· 22nd – Common Assault: An argument between neighbours in Courtenay Close resulted in a complaint of assault. (KN/12/474)
· 22nd – 23rd Burglary Other: 5 caravans were broken into at the Ashdown caravan park. Items stolen included television, a grill and a caravan door. The master crime number is KN/12/478.
· 24th – Going Equipped: A 56 year old male was arrested in Queen Street following reports from members of the public after they recognised his picture which had been circulated in the local press. When stopped he was found to be in possession of articles used for theft. He has been charged for this offence and several others throughout the country. The police would like to pass on our thanks to all those who made calls recognising the suspect.(KN/12/481)
· 24th -25th Theft of a motor vehicle: A blue Volkswagen golf registration number WG10 XER was stolen from Station Road in Colyton. As of the 1st November the vehicle has not yet been recovered. Some property from the vehicle was recovered from the roadside near to Taunton. If you see the vehicle please call 999 to report its location. (KN/12/482)
· 26th Common Assault: Domestic related incident. (KN/12/484).
PC Speariett commented that it had been a very quiet summer and that they were still on track for the lowest yearly total, currently it stands at 47 crimes for the year.

Changes are afoot within the Police Authority and he still hopes to be based at Seaton.

Cllr Turner asked him to clarify what was used in a recent assault in Courtney Close, rumours are circulating that a knife was used and residents are worried. PC Speariett confirmed that the person had on them a set of allen keys not a knife.

12/11/119   Presentation by Lynsay McClean, Environment Agency re flooding in Colyton/Colyford.


Lynsay gave some background information on the initiative, the Rapid Response Catchment Project, set up by the Government after the Boscastle disaster in 2004 and other flooding incidents. Colyton & Colyford because of the topography of the area and the number of caravan and campsites and vulnerable properties & people had been identified as an area at risk of flash flooding. The idea is to work in partnership with the Environment Agency and the community and identify the needs and formulate a community flood plan.  The plan would include details of who would do what in the event of a flood, where everyone would be, where sandbags & other equipment is stored etc. There would hopefully be funding available from the Big Lottery which would be matched funded by the E.A. Lynsay said that she was here to just introduce the idea to the Council and offer guidance & support.

She hoped that before March any details of a local flood plan could be circulated to resident in the local newsletters.

12/11/120  Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

A Colyford resident asked that in view of what Lynsay had been talking about why couldn’t the Council keep the gullies clear, especially those near the Grammar School? Mrs Nicholson had handed the Clerk photographs of the gullies blocked by leaves with the reflector poles lying in the ditch. Cllr Parr confirmed that we have informed Highways of the problem and asked the School if they could look into keeping the ditches clear of rubbish. The Clerk will chase their response; she also reminded people that there is an online report form to report problems such as this.

Mr Arnott asked if the Council had met for the last time in the Board Room? Cllr Parr stated the Council were meeting in the Mortimer Room because it had agreed to do so and the subject of meeting rooms was on the agenda later and he would not wish to pre-empt that discussion.

Mr Arnott left the room.
12/11/121        Approval of the minutes of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 8th October 2012.    The Clerk request that minute references are changed from 08…. to 12…. This was agreed and the minutes were accepted as being a true record of that meeting.

12/11/122  Matters arising from the Minutes 
a) Email reply from the Police re Parking in Colyton - example of the 'warning letter' to be issued to offenders. The Clerk was asked to chase up the EDDC response.

b) Meeting venues - offer from the Trustees of the Reece Strawbridge Youth Centre. Cllrs Mann & Smith declared a personal interest. Cllr C Collier proposed that all future CPC meetings, apart from the two that are held in Colyford be held in the Mortimer Room. Cllr Mann seconded the proposal. There was no amendment and Councillors voted 11 in favour. The motion was carried.

12/11/123
Report from County Councillor – by e-mail.

DCC have had a clean bill of health in the Audit Commission's annual audit letter for 2011/12. They issued an unqualified opinion on the Authority's 2011/12 financial statements and Pension Fund and concluded that we have made proper arrangements to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in our use of resources.
 

We are planning on reducing our property stock, selling off high maintained and surplus buildings across the county. This will result in some staff hot desking and sharing facilities, which will contribute towards keeping costs under control.
 

15th November is the first elections for the Police and Crime Commissioner for Devon and Cornwall Police.
Cllr Hay commented on the lack of action with the yellow lines outside Western Place. The Clerk will chase this up.

12/11/124
Report from District Councillors – none

12/11/125
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre

Cllr Mann reported that they had held a meeting last week and that the finances were improving with a lot more regular users especially as St Claire’s at Seaton had closed. The fences are up, the barriers erected and the steps almost completed. He will write a report to accompany the grant form.

12/11/126
Highway Matters


i.) Notification of road closure at Purlbridge Cross to Hamberhayne Cross from 4th 
Feb to 6th Feb for utility works.

ii) Letter re disappearing pavement from top of Kingsholme to the bottom of Shells Lane. This has been reported to Highways and will hopefully be attended to when the Lengthsman is in the Parish.

iii) Letter from Chris Way asking that the ‘no footpath’ sign on the southern end of Coly Rd, opposite Ruffold House gardens is set too high on the pole. Can we get this lowered or authorize him to do it. Councillors will look into this; in the meantime the Clerk is to write to him thanking him for his comments.

v) Western Daily Press report – North Somerset Council staff are now trained to issue penalty notices if they catch dog owners allowing their dogs to foul. They have trained all its environmental health, car parking attendants & area officers – does EDDC do the same?

vi) There are several white lines around the parish that need re-painting, including those outside the Social Club, Queen St and at Colyford outside the post office, the Clerk will report this again.

vii) The street sign at Gribblemead is peppered with shot – the Clerk will report it.

12/11/127  Report from Meetings Attended 

Cllr Real attended a Memorial Social Club meeting and reported that the Steward is back on board after a long period of ill health and there is a new Chairman & Treasurer. Further events are being planned.

Cllr B Collier has attended a DALC meeting hosted by Farway Parish Council. He complimented them for organising a very interesting meeting. There had been a presentation by Matt Dickins on Planning and he’d answered various questions on the SHLAA exercise.

12/11/128
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc.

b) Note from Derek re cleaning of his 'uniform'- he will get prices.

c) Email from J.Lacey , EDDC Asst Parking Services Manager informing us that in the run up to Christmas EDDC will offer one afternoon free parking from 2pm - he needs to know which afternoon so it can be advertised. Cllr C Collier proposed the 5th December, the date of the Christmas Fayre, Cllr Smith seconded the proposal, there was no amendment and all voted in favour.

12/11/129 Finance

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 22nd October – Appendix K to be noted

Accounts to be approved for payment


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3191
	Musbury Garage Ltd
	Fuel
	£11.92
	£2,38
	£14.30

	3192
	Blamphayne Sawmills Ltd
	Wood for seats/benches 

Min Ref : 12/7/53 & F12.9.41
	£95.04
	£19.01
	£114.05

	3193
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£60

	3194
	Mole Avon Trading
	Nuts/Bolts/Goods
	£14.27
	£2.86
	£17.13

	DD
	Viking
	Paper
	£12.30
	£2.46
	£14.76

	
	British Telecom
	Phone Bill & Rental

Total
	£88.60

£51.60

140.20
	£28.04
	£168.24

	3196
	Viridor
	Container exchange
	£82.60
	£16.52
	£99.13

	3197
	Archant South  West
	Advert for contracts.

Min ref F12/10/44
	£60
	£12
	£72


a)VAT return submitted online successfully.

b) From April 2013 all PAYE deductions will have to be submitted to HMRC online in real time. The Clerk presently uses the HMRC approved software & calculators so hopefully this will be a simple exercise.

c) Pavilion Bank Account - ratification & decision on what the CPC will pay for i.e. Water?

This subject will be put on the next Finance meeting agenda.

d)    Letter from Carnival Committee re profits from the carnival (£9563, an increase of £250 on last year.) .Of this £3500 was allotted to the joint main aims - £2000 towards play equipment at the Playing Fields & £1500 to the Blood Pressure machine – the remainder would be distributed as per Carnival Rules.

12/11/130     Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 22nd October - Appendix L to be noted

a  Planning Applications

12/2024/LBC Freakhayne, Colyton - Mr Jowett

Internal remedial works to roof framing.

Comment deadline 7th Nov - extension requested due to late arrival of plans

Approval proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr West.

SUPPORTED

12/1995/LBC Law Chambers, Market Place, Colyton - Mr Cairns

Removal of existing & rebuilding of new chimney.
Approval proposed by Cllr Real, seconded by Cllr Mann. SUPPORTED

12/2386/FUL - 8 Rosemary Lane, Colyton - Mr & Mrs Smith

Extension to form part annex & alterations to second floor including installation of four dormer windows.
Approval proposed by Cllr Mann seconded by Cllr Turner – SUPPORTED

b   Planning Decisions

12/1861/FUL – 15 Newberry Close – Two storey side extension – APPROVED

12/1404/LBC –Post Office, Market Place – Internal alterations to include subdivision to create new bathroom, installation of rooflight & reinstate chimney – APPROVED

12/1838/COU – 65 Burnards Field Rd – Change of use of land along storm drain to domestic curtilage – APPROVED

12/1663/LBC & 12/1616/FUL  – Brookside, Rosemary Lane – Construction of replacement two storey extension – APPROVED
12/2091/FUL – Woodpeckers, Seaton Rd – Proposed first floor extension & lantern light in rear extension - APPROVED

c   Planning Correspondence

Memorial Application for Eric Platts  - within guidelines for height & width.

APPROVED

12/11/131
Housing needs survey – update. Reports from Colyford residents that they had not received a form. On investigation Mid Week Herald had failed to deliver the survey to one of their routes because they’d had no one to make the delivery. They have now arranged for this to be done this week and wanted another 169 forms delivered to their distribution centre. The Clerk had arranged this and had spoken to John Scott to extend the deadline by one week

12/11/132
Code of Conduct/Standing Orders - To consider granting of dispensations.


Changes to the Code of Conduct means that Standing Orders need to be reviewed to bring them in line with current legislation especially on the subject of dispensations and practical arrangements when a councillor has declared a pecuniary interest.


This will be on the agenda for the December meeting and DALC guidelines will be resent to councillors to look at before the meeting. 

In the meantime the whole of the Council needs a dispensation to both speak & vote on the budget and setting of the precept. Cllr C Collier proposed a blanket dispensation for the duration of this council  (April 2015) to allow all serving councillors to take part in discussions & decisions relating to budget & the precept. Cllr Smith seconded the proposal. There was no amendment and all voted in favour.

12/11/133
SHLAA - update

The East Devon Village document had been amended to include the paragraph re the Old Mill and any further affordable housing development being offset against the 35 houses for Colyton. The individual site reports will be available in the Council Offices for anyone to see and copies of them provided on request. The original site assessment forms, the CPC recommendations & map and the public survey comments will all be forwarded to EDDC within the deadline of 30th November.

12/11/134        Amenities

i) Land Registration – Councillors are reminded of the need to do this.

ii) Composting toilet – Further information received from Allotment Association       
re the siting of the facility and the cost. Cllr Smith declared a person interest – she has an allotment.

There was much discussion over the proposed location and Cllr Mann proposed that the council allocate £350 towards the cost of the facility and that the location is moved to the top of the site, on the left hand side as you enter, by the water storage. Cllr West seconded the proposal. There was no amendment and all voted in favour.

     iii) Contracts - 4 copies distributed so far.

iv) P3 bid form. A meeting had been held with Ros Davis, Emma and the P3 coordinators. The possibility of a project to use the river gravel to improve the areas that had been undermined and eroded by recent flooding was discussed. Ros will talk to the EA and see if that is acceptable.

v) Colyton Community Woodland. Report  - The Council had received a very comprehensive report and it was agreed that the Clerk would ask the webmaster to provide a link from the Council website to the Axe Vale Conservation website where this report could be accessed and the woodland promoted.

vi) Philip Hartnell had agreed to give a price for the work needed on the picnic site hedge. David Satterly will also be asked to quote for the job.

12/11/135
Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a) Colyton Parish Liaison Committee – Cllr Colliers revision to be discussed. Will be on the agenda for the next full meeting

b) Tennis Courts update  – Cllr R Turner – waiting to get details of the chemicals/product needed.

c) Tractor shed update - Cllr R Turner – ongoing. There is a playing field meeting later this week where this will be discussed.

d) A request was made for a spare bench to be placed overlooking the top pitch. Cllr Collier said if Cllr Turner would let him know where it was wanted he would arrange with John for it to be placed there.

e) The Clerk was asked to chase up the EDDC dog ban – previously it had applied to the children’s play park but not to the whole site.

f) Cllr Real offered congratulations to the organisers of the Firework display. It was very well attended and it was nice to see families using the site. Other councillors endorsed his comment.

12/11/126
Colyton Training requirements – update – Denise Lyons and John Vanderwolfe met with the Clerk and are aware of the request that three councillors would like an evening training session. It is hoped that this could be arranged with other councillors from nearby parishes. Cllr Parr has asked Denise Lyons to call him re further training requirements.
12/11/126       Matters to be taken into Committee

Land at the old Mortuary – The Butts

Cllr Hay declared an interest, as he owns the garages, which has a right of access across the site.

Cllr Mann proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr C Collier and agreed by all.

12/11/127 
Dates of future meetings 

  
Finance, Planning Meetings Monday 26th November 

Full Council meeting Monday 10th December

Finance & Planning – Monday 17th December 

The meeting closed at 2050
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